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  TREVERBYN PARISH COUNCIL. 

COUNCIL MEETING held on March 27th  2018. 

Rockhill Business Park 

 

Present : Councillors – Mrs A Roberts (Chairman) L Bazeley,  D Doyle, J Hanlon, G Hooper, M. Luke,                      

Mrs S-A Saunders , M Shand, Mrs A Wills and the Parish Clerk, D Stevens. 

Apologies :  Cllr P Highland, Mrs M Rance-Matthews, M Shand  and  Mrs A Wills. 

Non-apologies : None. 

 Chairman Mrs A Roberts commenced the meeting by welcoming everyone. 

There were no declarations of interest.  

There were no members of the public present 

Min 26/18 Public Question Time 

No matters raised in public question time. 

Min 27/18 Minutes of Meeting held on February 23rd 2018 

The minutes of the meeting held on February 23rd 2018 had been circulated and it was proposed by Cllr M Luke, 

seconded by Cllr D Doyle that they be accepted as a true and accurate record. 

Min 28/18 Matters arising from the minutes. 

The Clerk stated most matters would be covered in agenda items and committee reports however he 

mentioned: 

(i) Min 15/18 (ii)  The Clerk confirmed that he had not been contacted by Safety Guide or Trading 

standards re the ‘bullying’ leaflets. 

(ii) Min 17/18 (i) A letter had been received from Jon Judah, Economic Growth and Development explaining 

the reasons for the extreme length of time needed for repairs to the wall on the B3274 at Bodmin road, 

St Austell. 

(iii) Min 17/17 (ii) Reference to the letter from Steve Double MP the Clerk reported that he was meeting 

Richard White, SouthWest Knotweed on the following morning March 24th to arrange a survey of the 

Japanese Knotweed on site at Hallaze Road. 
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Min 29/18 County Councillors Report 

County Cllr Mrs S-A Sanders reported on the recent measures Cormac had taken at Trethowel Park to prevent 

further flooding had only been a partial success. Cormac were now doing further investigations with nearby 

land-owners and to try to establish who had erected two large black pipes that are dispatching lots of surplus 

water on to the Clay Trail. 

Representatives of Biffa, David Chadwick and other group officers are to meet to sort out the issues in Minorca 

Lane and Red Lane. 

She provided information on a meeting that she, the Chairman, Clerk and Cllr G Hooper had with Ric Clayton and 

his team re the new A30 Link road and they had carefully took note of our suggestions and concerns for the 

stretch from Stenalees roundabout to Trezaise and the consequences for the local villages. Cllr G Hooper 

expressed his astonishment at the frightening cost implications for speed humps and other speed related 

methods.  

In conclusion Cllr Saunders reported on a meeting held with Darren Edwards, Cornwall Council re notice of 

pending road closures and the confusion caused by the announcement of those closures. 

County Cllr M Luke reported on meetings held with the Eden Project re the new hotel, the future of the site of 

the former Carclaze School, SW Water re the plan for sewage from the proposed Eco Garden Village, meeting 

with Imerys and numerous complaints about roadside litter and potholes. 

Min 30/18 Matters of interest within the Parish. 

(i) The Clerk reported that he had received reports of trespass and abusive remarks to the owner on 

land crossing fields from Minorca Lane to Ballarat House, Red Lane, Bugle.  

(ii) Two salt bins had disappeared at Trethurgy. 

(iii) The Chairman, the two county councilors and the Clerk were meeting with EcoBos re the latest plans 

for the West Carclaze Garden Village. 

(iv) Complaints from a neighbour re work being undertaken on the all-weather pitch at Starrick Moor. 

(v) Cllr Mrs A Roberts gave more details on the proposed traffic arrangements for the top of Stannary 

Road when the A30 link road is built. 

(vi) Cllr D Doyle spoke of the mess created on Stannary Road prior to rubbish and recycling collections.  

(vii) It was enquired the reason for the increasing number of stones and rocks outside the property 

known as Chy-Lai,Treverbyn Road. The Clerk would make enquiries. 

Min 31/18 Correspondence    

•   Correspondence had been received giving details of Community Speed Watch. 

• Latest CALC newsletters (circulated). 
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Min 32/18 Finance 

Councillors were presented with a list of Income & Expenditure Accounts for the months ending March 27th 

2018 and a brief explanation of the transactions was given by the Clerk. It was proposed by Cllr D Doyle, 

seconded by Cllr M Luke that the report be accepted and that the payments be made as per schedule. All in 

favour. 

The Clerk mentioned that there had been a lot of expenditure for the clearance work at Hallaze Road and 

Starrick Moor and it was hoped that Cornwall Council (Section 106 contributions) will have paid some of this 

money back into our account before the end of the financial year. 

Min 33/18 Maintenance Report  

The Clerk mentioned following interview Mr Nathan Toms had been appointed to take on further 

maintenance work including the grass cutting and footpath maintenance. He then thanked Cllr Mrs A Wills 

for preparing the maintenance report. It was acknowledged that all areas were now being well maintained 

and the only matter for mention was the vast amount of litter on the road sides throughout the area. 

        Min 34/18 Treverbyn Parish Community Fund 

The committee had met on Thursday March 22nd and Rachel Beadle has been appointed as the new                  

Chairman and decisions were made to grant donations to Imerys Bowling Club, Bugle Silver Band and 

Goonbarrow Bowling Club. The committee were disappointed at the lack of applications and asked 

councillors to promote the availability of grants for organisations within the Parish.                   

        Min 35 /18  Emergency Plan 

 Cllr J Hanlon reported briefly on the work that he had started on a template with the Clerk.  

        Min 36/18  Emergency Items 

             The Clerk reported that he had not received any emergency items for discussion. 

 

             Forthcoming meetings:  April 10th Planning and 24th Council at Rockhill Business Park.                                                     

    

              There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.35 pm 

 

 

………………………………………………………………(Chairman)    ……………………………………….. (Date). 

 


